PPSPERA Board of Director’s Meeting

Thursday, October 22, 2020

1:00  pm

Zoom Conference provided by AMBA

Present: LuAnn Long, Elaine Naleski, Karen Hart, John Kerr, Sandy Patton, Joyce Schmaltz, Terry Alley, Jennifer Alley, Nola Thomasson, 

Barbara Watt

Absent:  Charlotte Brummer, Roger Louden, David Linebaugh, Joe Morin, John Pacheco, Rose Enyeart, Lynn Whitacre,  Jan King

Tom Miller of AMBA joined us for the meeting and Randy Ross President of  CSPERA was a guest.

The meeting was called to order at 1:00pm by LuAnn Long. 

A motion was approved to accept the minutes of the August 20, 2020 meeting. Nola/Sandy

Treasurer’s Report:  

LuAnn called for the treasurer’s report from John.  John reported a balance of $8310.75.  Barbara made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report. Terry seconded the motion that passed.    Elaine asked for a clarification on the donation to the Crystal Apple Award. She had received a thank you note on behalf of PPSPERA and she was wondering when that had been donated. John checked and determined that we had not paid Crystal Apple.  Elaine will find the email pertaining to this occasion  The donation will be made. 

Membership:

Upon checking the mailbox Karen found 21 letters stamped with address unknown.  She will contact Marlis concerning what to do with 

the letters .

Community Service Award:
Roger was not present at the meeting to report whether or not KKTV had received the plaque to honor them as the Community Service Award recipient.  Elaine will follow up on this with an email to Roger.  

Elaine and LuAnn proposed that the upcoming Community Service Award should be presented to the District 11 Print Shop.  The Board was in agreement. 

CSPERA Issues Forum:
LuAnn asked Sandy to report on the CSPERA Issues Forum that took place in September.  Sandy reported that it was very well done and well received. She turned the reporting over to Randy Ross, CSPERA President who was basically in charge of organizing the forum.  Randy emphasized the team effort and pointed out with the COVID virus influencing attendance the forum was really planned twice.  It ended up in the virtual format via ZOOM.   Historically this is a legislative forum. Randy and committee invited political people who are in a position to influence PERA legislation.    Randy listed speakers who participated and those who chose not to.  

He too was pleased with the result.   For those members who missed The Forum, it is posted on the CSPERA Website and may be watched at any time. 

CSPERA;  

Sandy reported that Frances Brown who recently was hired to work in the CSPERA office resigned.  This led the CSPERA board to change the focus on this vacancy.  The Membership Outreach Manager is the title of the new position.   

The new employee is Lori Smith.  She will be working 30 hours/week.  

Sandy reported that CSPERA purchased a new data management system. There was a great need.  Nancy Carlson did a lot of research and Growth Zone should answer the needs of the organization.   Both employees in the CSPERA office should be able to be trained on the system at the same time.

LuAnn noted that with the virus making it’s presence known the Issues Forum format may become a hybrid.  Perhaps a combination of face-to-face and virtual would be doable.  Randy noted that articles  pertaining to the forum are being posted on the website.  

Sandy asked for the input of the board concerning money that may not be spent during the pandemic  because of few to no face- to- face meetings and CSPERA needed to reduce funds  She inquired what people thought  of increasing allocations of local dues to locals for one year so that the money might be used for local scholarships or other local projects.  The idea was met with approval.  

Elaine inquired if Terry had thought about the format of the pre-retirement seminar.  Terry said he had considered a virtual format.  Tom Miller said that AMBA would be pleased to help with that.  They will keep in contact in planning the seminar.  

LuAnn said she would send out an email concerning the date of the January meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted;

Joyce A. Schmaltz, Secretary 

